Norwich Youth Advisory Board (YAB)

 
Minutes of meeting: 
City College, Norwich Tuesday 8th November 2016
In Attendance:
Cllr Richard Bearman – Chair, Norfolk CC
Lisa Harper – NHS

Mel Wheeler – Matthew Project

Nick Paling – Norfolk Constabulary 

Jock Downie – Norwich City College

Maria – Chair, Young Commissioner
Lauren – Young Commissioner 
Danielle – Young Commissioner

Amado – Young Commissioner

Caitlin – Young Commissioner

Jasmine – Young Commissioner
Colin Dutton – MAP Senior Youth & Community Worker
Jessica Barnard– MAP (Minutes)
Nick Hazeldene – MAP Youth worker 
	1. Welcome and Introductions
1.1 Richard Bearman welcomed the board and introduced Chief Inspector Nick Paling the new Norfolk constabulary Police representative. 
1.2 Chief inspector Nick Paling introduced himself as the new Norfolk Constabulary representative as a as Dave Marshall has stepped into a new role.
	Action

	1. 
	

	2. Minutes of the previous meeting and matters arising
2.1 The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as being correct.
2.2 Richard and Colin had meeting previously with Jenny Lind management committee who aim to employ a project co-ordinator working with the host project the Matthew project. YAB funding will cover 50% of the cost of a 9 month contract. Colin expressed it had been a very positive meeting and the SLA had been discussed.

2.3 Colin has received the signed SLA and that soon the youth action group paired with Jenny Lind will communicate with them and carry out a QA in the new year.
2.4 Colin gave an update on the unallocated £4000 which would be used to deliver training opportunities for volunteers as previously discussed by the board.
	CD

	3.  Young Commissioner Elections
3.1 Richard announced Maria Aickin had been elected Chair of the YAB, and handed over to her to chair the remainder of the session.
3.2 Deputy chair positions were discussed, who could also access chair training, in the event that Maria is unavailable.
	JB/NH

	4. Draft Children’s Services Paper on future of YABs
4.1 Richard provided background on Children’s Services Committee (CSC) and the previous proposal to change the current format of the YAB, which included reduced funding given to YABs and how they are run. This led to the setting up of the task and finish group. On Tuesday 15 November the report will go back to CSC.
4.2 The task and finish group consists of 6 county councillors, four officers , and since being set up on 28th June had met on 6 occasions.
4.3 Summary of recommendations:  - Richard talked through the summary of recommendations e.g. the YABs being refocused to be young person led and maintaining the current funding of £45,000. Richard explained he had challenged the groups preconceptions on young peoples ability to chair meetings. 
4.4 Colin and Richard discussed the scope for young people to attend other services meetings including police and health, along with discussion around the name “young commissioners”
4.5 It was proposed that YAGs should focus on giving feedback on the full report instead of the summary.
	CD/JB


	5. Young Commissioners Update

5.1 Amado gave an update on the residential, explaining the different parts of London they visited, having a tour of the houses of parliament, meeting Clive Lewis and the places they had eaten out.
5.2 Amado then introduced to the board the project to follow in December holidays where the young commissioners would be filming and editing a video on Racism and Religious discrimination – the group hoped the two Norwich MPs would engage and take part in the video. Colin explained this would fit into both the positive images campaign, while addressing a Norwich YAB priority.
Richard said some students from NUA had been in touch with interview questions around this topic and that it would be helpful to pass these onto the young commissioners to assist them interviewing the public.
5.3 Mel expressed an interest in coming along to the filming, Jess agreed to contact board members when the date had been agreed

5.4 Colin had circulated photos of the residential on social media and thanked the young people for sharing and engaging with the YAB on social media. Jess commented that the views of the YAB page had spiked in this period. 

5.5 Richard asked if there could be a report produced on the outcomes for young people of the trip 
	RB

JB/CD

CD

	6. AOB
6.1 Richard proposed the YAB report on outcomes of the trip, and a get together once the Racism and religious discrimination campaign video has been completed to share the results
6.2 Nick P requested the social media accounts details to share with his own contacts, Jess to send these over.  

6.3 With the influx in numbers of young commissioners in Norwich it was proposed that a mechanism is put in place to delegate roles and meeting attendance. 


	JB
JB/NH


	7. Dates for Future Meetings 
(all at 4pm at City College)

Tuesday 17th January 

Tuesday 18th April

Tuesday 6th June

Tuesday 4th July

Tuesday 19th September 

Tuesday 7th November 
	

	Maria thanked all in attendance and closed the meeting at 4:50pm. 
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